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         15 May 2020

Dear Baroness Thornhill,
In the course of the Housing Delivery Test debate on the 18th March I undertook to write on the matter of whether the test and its effectiveness would be looked at specifically in the Planning White Paper, and I set out my response below. I am sorry for the delay in replying. 
I would like to reassure you that the Government keeps the test and its effectiveness under review as a matter of course. This remains true in the current context and the Government is always willing to discuss a local authority’s particular situation. As I mentioned in the debate, the Planning Advisory Service is also available to provide guidance to those authorities needing to produce Action Plans to identify the causes of reduced housing delivery. 

You mentioned the Planning White Paper. In “Planning for the Future” published on 12th March, the Government announced a series of measures to deliver lasting change, including taking forward an ambitious Planning White Paper in the spring. The White Paper will take a fresh and sensible look at planning rules to support local areas to plan, especially in the urban areas where development is most needed. It will also look at modernising the system, accelerating planning decisions and making it easier for communities to engage and play a role in decisions, which affect them. Regarding housing delivery, the Planning White Paper will explore wider options to encourage planning permissions to be built out more quickly, recognising that homes should be built out as soon as possible once planning permission is granted.

As you are aware, the Government introduced the Housing Delivery Test in order to encourage local authorities to play a more active role in delivering the homes this country needs. Whilst last year saw the delivery of over 241,000 additional homes- the highest level in over 30 years –there is still more to be done to deliver the homes communities need. The

Housing Delivery Test is a part of that.

I hope you find this letter helpful. As the Archbishop of Canterbury also expressed an interest in these matters, I shall write to the most reverend Primate in similar terms. I will also send a copy to those Peers who spoke to the question and will place a copy in the House Library.
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